
  

 

Rotary Club of Hertford 
Meeting Activities and Events 

October 18, 2022 

Club Officers 
President 

Bob Bennett 
President-Elect 

Henry House 
Vice President 

TBD 
Secretary 

Bob Bennett 
Treasurer 

Micki Levine 
Past Presidents 

Tim Brinn 
Sandy Stevenson 
Club Directors 

Club Service 
Joe Easterwood 

Community Service 
Glenn White 

International Service 
Frank Jaklic 

Youth & Vocational 
Services 

Viktor Modic 
Public Relations 

Mike Cantin 

District # 7720 
Club # 6109 

Quote of the Day 
“Hope lies in dreams, 
in imagination, and in 
the courage of those 
who dare to make 
dreams into reality.” 

--Jonas Salk 

Guests 
Robert Cotthaus 
Victoria Williamson (SOM)  
 and her mother 
Thomas Riddick (SOM) 
 and  his parents 
Mickey Drew 
Dale Folwell, NC State 
 Treasurer 

Birthdays 
Carlton Davenport 10/31 

Member Anniversaries 
None 

Wedding Anniversaries 
None 

Program Schedule 
10/25 Planning Retreat 

11/01 Tim Brinn 
11/08 Winfield Boyer 
11/15 Carlton Davenport 
   (SOM) 
11/22 Lee Duncan 
11/29 Assembly 

12/05 Christmas Party 
12/13 Holiday cards & bags 
12/20 Brenda H-Whit e 
12/27 Christmas Week 

01/03 New Year’s Week 

Attendance 
Members Present            16 
Attendance %                   53 

 
 
 

  

Bob opened the meeting at 7:00 am.  Members recited 
the Pledge of allegiance, sang God Bless America, then 
Bob gave the Invocation.   

     Announcements 
*  Please support for Hunger Heroes with healthy foods 
such as items with less sugar & salt. 
*  Our Strategic Planning Retreat will be held at the PC 
Recreation Center on Oct 25th from 8:30 to 3:00.  
Please plan to attend. 
*  The annual Christmas Party will be held at the Brinn 
residence on Dec 5th with details forthcoming. 
*  Victoria Williamson & Thomas (Tony) Riddick were 
presented by Mickey Drew as Students of the Month.  
Both have excelled academically and as athletes.  
Additionally, both have given back to the community by 
working with younger students & other activities. 
* Dale Fowell, a CPA and the NC State Treasurer 
stopped by for a few minutes to talk about the status of 
the state budget & to promote NCCash.com. 

Program 
Frank presented this week’s program on the current 
situation around the world in getting Polio under 
control.  As in the past, the incidence of Polio is 
relatively low with most cases in Afghanistan and 
Pakistan.  However, as Frank noted, Polio is only one 
flight away from infecting people in other countries.  To 
stay on top of the situation, hundreds of millions of 
children must be immunized annually to keep the 
situation under control.  He also noted that Polio Plus 
means that mosquito netting and small business loans 
are available for those already suffering from the 
horrible effects of Polio.  

Concluding Activities 
*  Happy Bucks:  Connie, Tim, Frank, Kimberly  
*  50/50 Raffle:  Mike C. won & donated it to CART. 
*  Members recited the 4-Way Test. 
*  The meeting adjourned at 7:50 am.   

Respectfully submitted by Bob. 


